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Circular No. 30/2017                                            Date : 27.02.2017 
 

 

To All Members (Please Circulate) 
 

We reproduce hereunder the Circular No. 23 dated 27.02.2017 issued by General Secretary, All India State Bank 
Officers’ Federation, the contents of which are self-explicit. 
  

With revolutionary greetings,             
 
            Soumya Datta 

          (General Secretary) 
 

To all our Affiliates / Members: 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF STRIKE BY UNITED FORUM OF BANK UNIONS 
 

We reproduce hereunder the text of AIBOC Circular No.2017/11 dated 24th February, 2017 contents of which 
are self-explicit. 
                                 
         
    
    
          (Y.SUDARSHAN) 

                                                                        GENERAL SECRETARY 
 

Our members are aware that UFBU had given a Strike Notice for industry-wide strike on 28.02.2017.  We have 
already advised that conciliation meeting was convened by CLC (C) on 21.02.2017, whereby, the CLC (C) 
made an appeal to UFBU to withdraw the strike and settle the issues through negotiations.  He also made an 
appeal to IBA to convene the meeting immediately to resolve the issues through amicable settlement. 
 
Indian Banks’ Association vide their communication dated 23.02.2017 proposed to hold a meeting with UFBU 
in the first week of March, 2017, provided the call of strike is withdrawn and made an appeal to us to call off 
the strike.  This communication was a surprise to us as the withdrawal of strike was made a pre-condition.  
Comrades, you are aware that strike call was given as a last resort, after exhausting all available remedies.  In 
view of these facts, leadership of constituents of UFBU unanimously decided that though we are ready to 
negotiate with IBA to find satisfactory solution at any moment, the calling off of strike cannot be made a pre-
condition.  Accordingly, our decision has been conveyed to the IBA. 
 
We attach, herewith, both the letters i.e. letter received from IBA to UFBU as well as UFBU’s communication 
to IBA conveying our decision, for your perusal and records. 
   
Comrades, let us march on with full preparedness and make the strike a grand success! 
            
With revolutionary greetings, 

           
         Comradely Yours, 

                                   SD/-        
                       (HARVINDER SINGH) 
                                                                                           GENERAL SECRETAR 
 
 
   

Soumya Datta 
General Secretary 
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